
STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

December 13, 2021

A meeting of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at Evergreen Conference Center at 11:00 a.m. on Monday, December 13, 2021.
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT
Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman

Joan Thomas
Chris Sanders
Chris Collier

Ray S. Smith, III 
Carolyn Meadows
Jeff Cown, Director of State Parks & Historic Sites 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ABSENT
Rey Martinez 

Roy Roberts
OTHERS PRESENT

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.

Jamielle Pettaway, Finance Manager
Stan Morell, VP/ Entertainment & Guest Experience Silver Dollar City/SMP
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager 
Duane Studdard, Director of Operations and Planning
David Hill, Director of Public Safety
Other members of the public

ROLL CALL
Mr. Mosley asked for a roll call.
CALL TO ORDER


Mr. Mosley called the meeting to order and stated that a quorum was present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Ms. Thomas, seconded by Mr. Sanders, and unanimously approved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous board meeting on October 25, 2021, and to adopt the minutes as printed.  A draft copy of the minutes was sent to each board member prior to the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None
FINANCE REPORT – YEAR TO DATE

Ms. Pettaway reported that year-to-date revenues through November 30, 2021, were $8,050,793 compared to a budgeted amount of $7,247,760. Total operating expenses year to date were $5,719,903, compared to the budgeted amount of $6,824,284 The net operating profit before depreciation was $2,333,982 compared to a budgeted amount of $484,476. The year-to-date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $1,420,377 compared to a budgeted deficiency of $4,797,399.

The statement of cash flows reflects net cash provided by operating activities of $2,782.745 year to date.  The net increase in year-to-date cash and cash equivalents was $1,685,841.  The cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $14,791,101.

There are two capital projects in progress. The first capital project in progress is the Stormwater Drainpipes with an estimated cost of $43,000.  Mr. Studdard said that they had an engineering study completed for the project. The second capital project in progress is the Stormwater Infrastructure Repair/Replacement with an estimated cost of $1,253,000.

A motion was made by Mr. Collier, seconded by Mr. Sanders, and unanimously approved to accept the financial statements as presented.
SILVER DOLLAR CITY/STONE MOUNTAIN PARK REPORT 

Mr. Morell updated the Board on the Christmas activities. They have the world’s largest Christmas Lightshow. This year they experimented with a new laser light show experience. This show was only 10% of what their vision is for a lawn experience. Their end goal is to have the largest most amazing mulita media lightshow in the World. In the first three weeks of Christmas, they generated 1.5 million more than they did in 2020 because of the new laser show. 
SMMA SERVICES DEPARTMENT REPORT


Mr. Studdard updated the Board on the renovation of the lobby and coffee shop of the hotel. They anticipate being completed by the end of the year. They have also finished with the room renovations. 

SMMA is wrapping up the storm water drainpipes project. They are currently doing wrap up and cleanup work. They have completed phase one of the campground project. Next year they will begin phase two of the campground projects. 
STONE MOUNTAIN DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY


Chief Hill updated the Board on where he has been recently. From September until November, he has been attending the Georgia Fire Academy. He graduated November 12. He then went to Chief’s school and finished that last week. 

Captain Williams and Lieutenant Colonel Faith are currently in instructor school. They should graduate this Friday. They will then be able to instruct the departments in service training. 
ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION
Ms. Thomas made a motion to go into Executive Session and Mr. Smith seconded the motion. The Board unanimously approved the motion, and the meeting was suspended. Committee members, Mr. Stephens, Ms. Blihovde and Ms. Zimmerman, Mr. Studdard and Mr. Woodward remained in Executive Session.
Mr. Smith made a motion to end Executive Session and Ms. Thomas seconded the motion. The Board unanimously approved the motion. 
After Executive Session, the meeting reconvened.
NEW BUSINESS

None
OLD BUSINESS
None
A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Ms. Thomas, and unanimously approved to Adjourn. 

Submitted by Debbie Blihovde








___________________________








Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman
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